
SDAG Meeting Minutes
Department of Public Works City of Encinitas
160 Calle Magdalena, Encinitas, CA  92024

12/19/11; 10:33 am

Officers Present: Gayle Baker, Cheryl Ehlers, Patricia Eldon, Lynn Ely, Karen Fidel, Lin Holzinger, Katie Jablonski, Carol Korfin, 
Linda Melvin, Joyce Nash, Terry Oshrin, Grace Swanson, Pam Waldman
Officers Absent: Sandy Heath, Sharon Hoffman, Dolores Renner, Judianne Shannon

Call to Order:  10:30 am by Cheryl Ehlers, President  
Lynn Ely motioned to approve the October 24 2011, SDAG Board Meeting Minutes, recorded by Lin Holzinger, Board Secretary.  
The minutes were acknowledged and reviewed by the Board Members via e-mail.  The Board Members voted on the corrected 
minutes.  Seconded by Katie Jablonski.  In Favor 13 Against 0   Abstain 0 Absent 2    Motion Passed

Presidents Report/Cheryl Ehlers
Cheryl opened the meeting by giving a holiday greeting.

Parliamentarian/Judianne Shannon
Absent

Treasurer/ Karen Fidel
Karen reported that November showed a $5072 loss, possibly due to sales being down in November but that the financials show 
that we are still operating in the black.  The Holiday Bazaar showed a $661 profit.
Discussion:  Karen led another discussion regarding the need for new financial software.  She and Carol Korfin will research which 
is best suited to the Guild’s needs.
 
Carol Korfin mentioned the need for an office safe, as there is nowhere secure to lock cash and other valuables away.  Pam 
Waldman researched possibilities on her I Pad and several were found.  Grace Swanson offered to clean off the spot on the 
counter where it will be installed and recycle the microwave that is sitting there.
Motion:  Carol Korfin motioned to order the safe online at the cost of about $300.  Grace Swanson seconded it. 
In Favor 13 Against 0   Abstain 0 Absent 2    Motion Passed

Old Business
Cheryl reported that the IRS has received our 501 (c) (3) application.  Carol Korfin edited the Guild’s website copy to reflect IRS 
regulations and will eblast members about the changes to the website.

New Business
Cheryl suggested that the Board come up with some creative ideas for future fundraiser ideas to be discussed at future meeting
Cheryl also said that she spoke with the Guild’s insurance agent who informed her that we could offer liability insurance to every 
Host Home owner for the Mother’s Day Weekend Tour.
Cheryl also brought up the subject of needing to plan one more “Try It You’ll Like It” event before June.  Grace Swanson offered to 
give a Gourd demonstration in March.

Membership/ Grace Swanson
Grace is working on updating the annual Membership Directory, which should be completed in January.

1st VP, Calendar/Joyce Nash
Nothing new to report.

Second VP/Programs/Katie Jablonski 
Katie reminded the Board that there would be a demo event on February 2 at the Garden.  Also, 47 members attended the 
General Meeting. 
Action: A final accounting for the event will be forthcoming.
Gallery Manager/Terry Oshrin
Terry led a discussion about the need for a ‘point of sale’ cash register.
Action:  Terry to look into possible equipment and will bring options to the next Board meeting.

Floor Chair/Linda Melvin
Nothing new to report.

Wall Chair/Patricia Eldon
Nothing new to report.



Monthly Show/Lynn Ely
Lynn reported that small images are selling well.  November’s sales were $1276.  

Publicity/Pam Waldman
Cheryl brought up a discussion about the need for and benefits of Social Media as a promotional tool.  The current members in 
charge are not keeping current and so we need to find someone else to handle it.  Pam will continue to coordinate publicity for the 
Guild and Gallery as well as handle all the graphics needs.
Action:  Cheryl will draft an email to solicit the membership for help.

Website/Carol Korfin
Nothing new to report.

Newsletter/Sharon Hoffman
Absent.

Hospitality/Gayle Baker
Nothing new to report.

Motion to Adjourn: Carol Korfin motioned to adjourn the December 19, 2011 SDAG Board Meeting at 12:50 p.m.  Seconded by 
Katie Jablonski. In Favor 13 	 Against 0 	 Abstain 0 	 Absent 2     Motion Passed

Next meeting:  January 23, 2012 at 10:30am

Submitted by:  

_____________________
Lin Holzinger, Secretary









SDAG Meeting Minutes 
Department of Public Works City of Encinitas 
160 Calle Magdalena, Encinitas, CA  92024 

1/23/12; 10:35 am 

 
Officers Present: Officers Present: Gayle Baker, Cheryl Ehlers, Patricia Eldon, Lynn Ely, Karen Fidel, 
Sandy Heath, Sharon Hoffman, Lin Holzinger, Carol Korfin, Linda Melvin, Joyce Nash, Judianne 
Shannon, Grace Swanson 
Officers Absent: Dolores Renner, Katie Jablonski 
 
Call to Order:  10:35 am by Cheryl Ehlers, President   
Grace Swanson motioned to approve the December 19, 2011 SDAG Board Meeting Minutes, recorded by 
Lin Holzinger, Board Secretary.  The minutes were acknowledged and reviewed by the Board Members 
via e-mail.  The Board Members voted on the corrected minutes.  Seconded by Carol Korfin.  
In Favor 12     Against 0   Abstain 0 Absent 3   Motion Passed 
 
Pamela Waldman arrived at 10:37 Terry Oshrin arrived at 10: 39 
 
Presidents Report/Cheryl Ehlers 
Cheryl opened the meeting by distributing updated agenda.  
Cheryl’s first order of business was to open another discussion regarding the change into a 501 (c)(3) and 
the Guild’s ability to sell member’s artwork and present vital sales information on our website. Carol Korfin 
brought up her concerns based on changes she was required to make due to impending regulations.  
Grace Swanson said that we’re one of the few if any art guilds who are not in that tax bracket.  Lin 
Holzinger suggested that there may be a possibility that the Gallery website could be separated from the 
Guild and be handled differently.  The SDAG website speaks only to its “community benefits” and the 
Gallery site focuses on sales. 
Action:  Cheryl to look into the feasibility of dealing with the two sites separately and still be in 
compliance according to the IRS.  
 
Treasurer/ Karen Fidel 
Karen reported that the gallery earned more than $15 in sales in December 2011, which she thought 
might be a new record.  The sales came mostly from jewelry. 
 
Also, we received a $1000 check from Danny Pendleberry who is selling the Guild’s Soravia paintings for 
the Guild. 
 
Karen also mentioned that 1099s are going out soon and that 35 people earned more than $600 for the 
year. 
 
Delores Renner co-treasurer has decided to stay with the old system of keeping track and thinks that with 
the new computer there is now no reason to convert to Quik Books at this time. 
 
Carol Korfin mentioned that there was a small snafu with the delivery of the safe that was ordered.  She 
took steps to correct the issue and the safe should arrive shortly. 
  
Judianne Shannon motioned to approve the December 31st, 2011 Treasurer's Report. 
Submitted   on January 23rd by Karen Fidel, Co-Treasurer.  Linda Melvin seconded the motion. 
In Favor 13   Against 0    Abstain 0    Absent Votes 2   MOTION PASSED 
 
Old Business 
Cheryl reviewed the details of the next tax bracket, 501 (c) (3) 
 
Grace mentioned that she made room for the new Cash Register, which should arrive any day now.  
There was a brief discussion about the largest size print allowed in the shrink-wrap bins – which will allow 
up to 18 x 24 inches. 



Cheryl reviewed the Board’s ideas for fund raising. 
 
Karen reported that Delores Renner, her co-Treasurer has decided to stick with the old system. 
 
New Business 
Another “Try It, You’ll Like It” workshop is planned for April 12. 2012.  This time attendance will be limited 
to 60 people who will choose one media to work on for the entire session.  
 
 
Membership/ Grace Swanson 
Grace mentioned that Bob Colette and Terry Allen attended the “Provenance” event to help staffers 
understand more about the art that is displayed at the gallery. 
 
Grace also mentioned that new and updated bio’s are needed for the gallery book, which she is currently 
working on.    
 
1

st
 VP, Calendar/Joyce Nash 

Judianne had to clarify Joyce’s questions about take-in and rotations.  Judianne updated the calendar 
and will meet with Joyce to review. 
 
Mothers Day Report 
Lin reported that 9 homes have been selected and will be receiving a packet of information that includes 
benefits of being a host, and liability, photo release forms, etc.   
 
The final Artist registration was held on January 21

st
 which brought in twenty more artists, bringing the 

total to fifty-five. 
 
Second VP/Programs/Sandy Heath 
Experiential collage demo is planned for February 2nd.  The demo artists requested that registration be 
limited to 60 people.  Sandy and her team expect to need extra supplies, since it was advertised as a 
Free Session.  Because this is a grant-funded event, Cheryl stressed how important it will be to keep 
good records for the grant follow up report.  In addition, we will hold a raffle to cover the cost of 
refreshments as well as put out a donations container. 
 
Gallery Manager/Terry Oshrin 
Terry located a simple cash register for the gallery that is about $100 and will purchase it in the coming 
week or two.  Pam suggested that she also investigate getting a more sophisticated system in the future. 
Motion: Sharon Hoffman moved to approve the purchase of the register now AND investigate other 
options for the future. Gayle Baker seconded the motion. In Favor 12  Against 0   Abstain 1 Absent 2   
Motion Passed 
 
Floor Chair/Linda Melvin 
Linda handed out minutes from her recent meeting for Floor artists.  There was a minor mishap at her 
home where she held the meeting and asked about possible insurance coverage, should there be a need. 
Action:  Cheryl will look into possible insurance ‘riders’ for these types of Guild or Gallery events. 
 
Wall Chair/Patricia Eldon 
Patricia reported that all the wall spaces are filled.  However, she believes that the Gallery could do more 
to increase sales and asked to investigate how the Gallery website might help. 
 
Monthly Show/Lynn Ely 
Lynn reported that January show was smaller than usual with 33 artists and 51 items totaling $752 for the 
month. 
 
Publicity/Pam Waldman 
Ronnie Pitt offered to do Social Media but there may be some complications.  Pam will clarify and also l 



continue to look for someone to handle. 
     
Carol Korfin mentioned that Kendra Ericson has sold 4 paintings from her Social Media sites but declined 
to help SDAG with Social Media as she is already posting our info on external websites and is Artist in 
Charge for the Hirschkoff Host Home at the Mother’s Day event. 
 
Cheryl noted that there are presently three social media sites for SDAG – Grace’s, Cheryl’s, and Kathy 
Chin’s which is attached to her own website.  Cheryl said it would be best to have one attached to SDAG 
website.  She will continue to explore the idea. 
 
Website/Carol Korfin 
Carol reported that new members who do not send in info/photos in 3 months, they would be taken off the 
site.  But will send a notice to them before.  Connie Malin has requested to be taken off the website.  
 
Newsletter/Sharon Hoffman 
Nothing to report 
 
Hospitality/Gayle Baker 
Gayle reported that the Artists Reception would be held on February11

th
 with a chocolate theme in honor 

of Valentine’s Day.  
 
Parliamentarian/Judianne Shannon 

Judianne will be updating the Motions Book at Off Track Gallery. 
 
Lin Holzinger volunteered to attend the City of Encinitas Tourism meetings to represent SDAG.   The 
Guild still needs to find someone willing to be the off site representative who will organize off site events, 
such as Little Italy and San Diego Art Walk. 
Action:  Carol Korfin will advertise for the position as soon as possible. 
 
Motion to Adjourn: Carol Korfin motioned to adjourn the January 23, 2012 SDAG Board Meeting at 
12:40p.m.  Seconded by Sharon Hoffman. In Favor 13  Against 0  Abstain 0  Absent 2     
Motion Passed 
 
Next meeting:  February 27, 2012 at 10:30am 
 
Submitted by:   
 
_____________________ 
Lin Holzinger, Secretary 
 





















































SDAG Meeting Minutes
Department of Public Works City of Encinitas
160 Calle Magdalena, Encinitas, CA  92024

2/27/12; 10:35 am

Officers Present: Officers Present: Gayle Baker, Cheryl Ehlers, Lynn Ely, Karen Fidel, Sandy Heath, Sharon 
Hoffman, Lin Holzinger, Carol Korfin, 
Officers Absent: Patricia Eldon, Linda Melvin, Dolores Renner, Katie Jablonski, Judianne Shannon, Grace Swanson

Call to Order:  10: 36am by Cheryl Ehlers, President  
Karen Fidel motioned to approve the January 23, 2012 SDAG Board Meeting Minutes, recorded by Lin Holzinger, 
Board Secretary.  The minutes were acknowledged and reviewed by the Board Members via e-mail.  The Board 
Members voted on the corrected minutes.  Seconded by Lynn Ely.  In Favor 10     Against 0   Abstain 0 Absent 5   
Motion Passed

Presidents Report/Cheryl Ehlers
Cheryl opened the meeting by distributing an updated agenda. 

Cheryl said that Judianne is unavailable for a short while.  In the interim, Ellen Cramer will handle the Calendar until 
her return.

Cheryl won’t be here at the March meeting.  Judianne Shannon or Sandy Heath will take charge in her absence.

There was some confusion about selling members’ art online.  General consensus is that this is not something the 
guild should undertake.

Action:  Cheryl requested that all master documents, forms or pertinent reports that are currently being used by 
committee members be sent to her.

Treasurer/ Karen Fidel
Karen did not present new financials.  She did say that nothing was remarkable. Savings account is still at the same 
level. We’re still showing a profit. Artist sales were at $5600 – SDAG gets 15% of sales.

Dolores is working on the upgraded Excel program.  The old computer will be kept for one year in case of emergency 
– for back up. 

Rent is going up in April by $542.49 to a monthly rental fee of $3711.81 that reflects a cost of living increase).

Old Business
Cheryl reported that separating the Guild from the Gallery websites would not provide a solution to offering financial 
information that applies to current and potential members. 

Discussion:  Board members discussed what could or not be placed on the website.  It was decided to shelve any 
changes until after being awarded the new nonprofit status.

Terry located a simple cash register for the gallery and is waiting to find someone to train others.  Carol Korfin 
suggested that Terry could train a few people to train others.  Pam Waldman suggested that the training sessions 
occur at the take-in days.  Also to give these folks a card of instructions for all who have been trained.

Action:  Terry to give instructions to Pam.  Pam will do a simple layout for the instructions sheet and get them printed 
at Anderson’s.

New Business
Our credit card merchant account expires shortly.  Karen Fidel recommends keeping the same contract structure.  

Nudity policy:  Cheryl asked the board to give their opinions about changing/adjusting the policy about allowing nude 
images to be hung in the gallery because there was a complaint from a member.  The Guild will accept full nudity 



(front and back) male and female in natural poses but nothing sexually explicit, lewd or pornographic.  All decisions will 
be made by the wall/monthly show Chairs and are final.  If they cannot make a determination then they can call upon 
their committee for a decision.  

There was a brief discussion about incentives for Board members such as predetermined sitting dates, reduced or 
free fee charges for wall or floor renters, etc. 

Action:  Suggestions for Board member benefits will be presented and discussed in March.

Membership/ Grace Swanson
Absent.

1st VP, Calendar/Joyce Nash
Position is open.

Mother’s Day Weekend Art & Garden Tour Update
Lin reported that the tickets are at the printer.  3000 bookmarks will be submitted to the printer this week.  Lin will be 
calling Home Hosts to arrange for interviews for the Souvenir Booklet.  Pam will also be taking additional photos for 
publicity in the coming weeks.  Save-the-Date email was sent out this week.  Lin will begin working on early publicity 
in March.  Daily Painter’s Project artists will be contacting potential docents and feed them to Diann Abadie.  Lin is 
looking for someone to act as Docent intermediary to help Diann and support recruiters.  The committee has decided 
to hold a tea for the A I C to talk about guidelines.

Action:  Cheryl will post the 2011 MDay video in Facebook.

Second VP/Programs/Sandy Heath
Sandy is planning for the Demo on April 5th 1:30p – 3:30p. Grace Swanson will be demonstrating Gourd decorating.  
Cheryl has posted the event on Facebook.  All marketing materials need to be copied to Cheryl for her post-grant 
report to the City of Encinitas.

Action:  Sandy to ask Donna Butnik to mail copies of all grant-related promotional flyers to Cheryl.

Gallery Manager/Terry Oshrin
Terry discussed the upcoming jury dates and potential problem with insurance coverage at Linda Melvin’s.  
Action:  Cheryl to arrange for a liability rider for Linda on jury dates.  Terry to speak to Linda about keeping the event 
at her place. 

Floor Chair/Linda Melvin
Absent.

Wall Chair/Patricia Eldon
Absent.

Monthly Show/Lynn Ely
There was a recent incident where a Gallery sitter was chatting with a judge while the judge was on duty.  Lynn 
suggests that protocol dictates against this behavior and that steps will be taken to prevent this from reoccurring.

Publicity/Pam Waldman
Photo release has been updated for wall and floor renters that includes personal photos as well as photos of the 
artwork.

Website/Carol Korfin
Nothing more to add.

Newsletter/Sharon Hoffman
Nothing to report.



Hospitality/Gayle Baker
Needed to clarify how money is amassed for her committee’s use.  

Cheryl asked that Gayle replenish the hospitality staples ASAP.  She suggested Smart & Final and Bev & Mo for a 
variety of wines. 

Parliamentarian/Judianne Shannon
Absent.

Motion to Adjourn: Karen Fidel motioned to adjourn the February 27, 2012 SDAG Board Meeting at 1:05p.m.  
Seconded by Sandy Heath. In Favor 13 	 Against 0 	 Abstain 0 	 Absent 2     Motion Passed

Next meeting:  March 26, 2012 at 10:30am

Submitted by:  		  _____________________
Lin Holzinger, Secretary



















































Try It, You’ll Like It workshop



SDAG Meeting Minutes
Department of Public Works City of Encinitas
160 Calle Magdalena, Encinitas, CA  92024

3/26/12; 10:37 am

Officers Present: Officers Present: Gayle Baker, Patricia Eldon, Lynn Ely, Karen Fidel, Sandy Heath, Lin 
Holzinger, Carol Korfin, Grace Swanson, Pam Waldman
Officers Absent: Cheryl Ehlers, Linda Melvin, Dolores Renner, Katie Jablonski, Judianne Shannon, Sharon 
Hoffman

Call to Order:  10: 37am by Sandy Heath, Programs  
Karen Fidel motioned to approve the February 27, 2012 SDAG Board Meeting Minutes, recorded by Lin 
Holzinger, Board Secretary.  The minutes were acknowledged and reviewed by the Board Members via 
e-mail.  The Board Members voted on the corrected minutes.  Seconded by Lynn Ely.  In Favor 8    Against 0   
Abstain 0 Absent 7   Motion Passed

Presidents Report/Sandy Heath presiding
Terry made a motion to change the date of May’s BOD meeting from 28th to the 21.  Seconded by Karen 
Fidel.  In Favor 8    Against 0   Abstain 0 Absent 7   Motion Passed

Carol Korfin motioned to approve the February 2012 financials.  Seconded by Grace Swanson. In Favor 8    
Against 0   Abstain 0 Absent 7   Motion Passed

Treasurer/ Karen Fidel
Karen reviewed financials for February. The gallery did not have a lot of Valentines’ Day sales.  
Action:   Keep this idea for the 2013 planning and budget session.

Grace Swanson mentioned that a neighboring store is up for rent.  She thought this location was potentially 
desirable because of its square footage.  A larger space would be divisible and allow the Guild to rent 
workspace to artists.  That revenue could subsidize the increase in rent.  This location also has windows on 
three sides, offering excellent visibility.  The downside is that hanging areas would need to be created with 
dividers (which would incur more cost.)
Action:  Cheryl to ask Lumberyard management for the sq footage and cost of renting this other space.  

In addition, the Guild was notified that rent has increased.  
Action:  Lin will clarify the change in rent with Cheryl and adjust the minutes to reflect the actual increase.  
Cheryl – what is the correct rent amount? $3711.81  Going up in April monthly base fee of  $2900.48
  
Pam Waldman arrived at 10:52 am

The Board discussed the misuse of the new safe, which has been found open in a few cases recently.  
Action:  It was decided that Grace Swanson would create a new passcode and note who exactly who will 
have access to opening the safe.

Old Business
The Guild’s computer crashed recently, leaving the treasurer without a system to use.  Cheryl Ehlers is 
working on switching the programs and files to a new computer which was recently given as a gift to the 
Guild.  Grace offered to help set up the program for mailing labels.

New Business
Sandy also reminded Board members to forward all master documents to Cheryl ASAP.



Sandy brought up the subject of benefits of being a member of the Board of Directors, since it is nearly time 
to recruit members for the next fiscal year, which begins in September.  Brainstorming, Board members 
suggested several ideas and the following were decided upon with a vote:

·	 Advanced sign up on staff calendar (being able to choose their date to staff the gallery first.  Can sign 
up at BOD meeting)

·	 Can be relieved from staffing the gallery once per calendar year as decided by the Calendar Chair (a 
‘bye’)

·	 Complimentary space as featured artist when space allows (1x a year) 
·	 Board member takes precedence over non board member with regard to wall or floor rental

Grace made a motion to accept these benefits as of the new fiscal year (to avoid any implication of these 
changes being self-serving to the current Board.  Seconded by Terry Oshrin.  In Favor 9    Against 0   
Abstain 0 Absent 6   Motion Passed

Sandy also asked if the “Sunshine Committee” was active.  It was mentioned that member Avra Alexiadias is 
handling this task.
Action:  Grace said that she would contact Avra and ask that cards be sent to Barbara Mille, Linda Melvin, 
and Judianne Shannon.

Membership/ Grace Swanson
Grace reported that we have more than 200 members currently.

She also mentioned that the next “Try It, You’ll Like It” on April 12th is nearly sold out. Board members who 
signed up will help manage the event.

In addition, the Gourd Demo, led by Grace is scheduled for April 5th and has about 20??? people signed up 
– just the right amount for this type of demo.  

Next City of Encinitas grant cycle is beginning. Grace thought that Cheryl will continue to write grants on 
behalf of the Guild. 

The new member event called “Provenance” is planned for the 3rd Thurs of the month at 6 pm.  This hour-
long event encourages all staffers to come to the Gallery and hear the current wall and floor renters to talk 
about the art they have on display.  This knowledge helps the staffers represent the artists more effectively.  
Grace mentioned that these events may switch to Saturday morning, to help maximize attendance.  

Carol Korfin suggests that the next holiday meeting/member party that’s held in December make this event 
the centerpiece of the program.  Everyone loved the idea.
Action:  Sandy Heath (Programs) to make note of this idea for future.

Grace also brought up an email she sent to the Board recently regarding an organization call TERI, which 
serves people with autism.  It has an art program for those who use its services and their management is 
suggesting that SDAG partner with them in some way.  Grace thought they may prove to be a good partner 
for fundraising once we’re approved as a 501 (c) (3).  
Action:  Grace, Gail, Sandy will go to see their operation and report back to the Board.

1st VP, Calendar/Joyce Nash
Still waiting to fill this position.

Mother’s Day Weekend Art & Garden Tour Update/Lin Holzinger
Lin reported that the booklet is at the printer. The promotional postcard will be printed with in the next week 



or so.  

The artists of the Daily Painters Project are recruiting Docents currently.

Directions to be given out to ticket holders are nearly final and will go to the printer by week’s end.

Carol Korfin is managing collating the paid tickets with the Souvenir Booklet and Directions sheet.  She’ll be 
working with other members to complete this task on April 4 and 5.

Lynn Ely and Lin Holzinger are holding a meeting/Tea for all Artists in Charge at Lin’s home on April 1, 2012 
to review their duties and responsibilities and answer any questions.

Publicity – Lin said that all efforts will be devoted to building awareness through publicity in the coming 
weeks.

Lin asked that all Board members pick up a bunch of bookmarks and distribute as soon as possible.

Second VP/Programs/Sandy Heath
Katie Jablonski has said that she will resign from the Board and Sandy said that a replacement should be 
found.   

Gallery Manager/Terry Oshrin
Terry reiterated that the cash register has been delivered and is ready to be put to use. Terry will ask Diane 
Dudek to help her train the Gallery staffers during upcoming ‘Rotation” planned for this Thursday 3/29/12.

Terry found a new vendor for bubble wrap.  The Gallery’s lighting issues have been resolved.

Floor Chair/Linda Melvin
Absent.  On Linda’s behalf, Terry said all spots are filled and there is a waiting list for jewelers.

Wall Chair/Patricia Eldon
Nothing to report.  

Monthly Show/Lynn Ely
Lynn Ely mentioned again that she is looking for jobs for wall and floor renters.  

Publicity/Pam Waldman
Although she is willing to continue in some capacity on the Board, Pam mentioned that she will not be the 
PR Chair next year.  She recommended that the position be divided in to at least a couple of segments.

It was mentioned that the Guild is still looking for someone to act as offsite representative, which means they 
would attend outside art events and represent the Guild.  Terry Oshrin will attend the DEMO art event and 
Bruce Stewart will be attending an art walk in Little Italy.  
Action:  Terry will give Bruce the SDAG Banner and the Mother’s Day Art and Garden Tour bookmarks to 
distribute during this event.

Website/Carol Korfin
Carol will be working with Kathleen Magee to update the website for the upcoming fundraiser.

Newsletter/Sharon Hoffman
Absent



Hospitality/Gayle Baker
Gayle has everything in place for the next Reception.

Elections:

The subject of the next election was raised and then discussed.  The Board recommended the following 
steps be taken as soon as possible:
·	 Nominating committee (NC) needs to be formed
·	 NC surveys current BOD and ascertains who will remain and in what capacity.
·	 NC send out notice to general membership asking for volunteers

o	 This notice states the Benefits of Serving on the Board (as previously discussed earlier at this 
meeting)

·	 Carol Korfin volunteered to head the Nominating Committee with Sandy Heath and will ask Diane 
Dudek, Bobbi Harrington, Darlene Katz, Cheryl DeLain for additional help as needed.

Currently, the following Board members indicated the following:
Karen to drop Finance, Grace will stay on membership; Lin may take Treasurer but needs to learn more 
about it before committing.  Lynn Ely to keep monthly shows.  Pam will not return as PR but will consider 
another position such as Calendar Chair.

Cheryl arrived at 12: 27 am

Parliamentarian/Judianne Shannon
Absent.

Motion to Adjourn: Carol Korfin motioned to adjourn the March 26, 2012 SDAG Board Meeting at 12:32 
p.m.  Seconded by Karen Fidel.  In Favor 9 Against 0 	Abstain 0 Absent 6     Motion Passed

Next meeting:  April 23, 2012 at 10:30am

Submitted by:  		  _____________________
Lin Holzinger, Secretary



















































 
Time: 10:30 a.m. 
Location: – City of Encinitas Public Works Bldg -160 Calle Magdalena, Encinitas, 92024  

 
Officers Present: Gayle Baker, Patricia Eldon, Lynn Ely, Karen Fidel, Sandy Heath, Lin Holzinger, Carol Korfin, 
Grace Swanson, Pam Waldman 
Officers Absent: Cheryl Ehlers, Linda Melvin, Dolores Renner, Katie Jablonski, Judianne Shannon, Sharon 
Hoffman 
 



  

 



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












 







 













































































































































  


























 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Calendar   Time    Events 

  4/23/2012 10:30 am  Board Meeting   
 

  4/24/2012 3:30 pm  Monthly Show Take In   
 

  5/4/2012 9:00 am  Jurying Date     
 

  5/12/2012 10:00 am  Mothers Day Tour     
 

  5/13/2012 10:00 am  Mothers Day Tour     
 

  5/21/2012 10:30 am  Board Meeting     
 

  5/31/2012 7:00 am  Rotation Wall     
 

  5/31/2012 10:00 am  Rotation Floor     
 

  5/31/2012 6:00 pm  Rotation Wall     
 

  7/13/2012 9:00 am  Jurying Date    
 
 
_______________________________________________________________________________ 

 
SDAG Meeting Minutes 

Department of Public Works City of Encinitas 
160 Calle Magdalena, Encinitas, CA  92024 

3/26/12; 10:37 AM 
 
Officers Present: Officers Present: Gayle Baker, Patricia Eldon, Lynn Ely, Karen Fidel, Sandy Heath, Lin 
Holzinger, Carol Korfin, Grace Swanson, Pam Waldman 
Officers Absent: Cheryl Ehlers, Linda Melvin, Dolores Renner, Katie Jablonski, Judianne Shannon, Sharon 
Hoffman 
 
Call to Order:  10: 37am by Sandy Heath, Programs   
Karen Fidel motioned to approve the February 27, 2012 SDAG Board Meeting Minutes, recorded by Lin 
Holzinger, Board Secretary.  The minutes were acknowledged and reviewed by the Board Members via e-mail.  
The Board Members voted on the corrected minutes.  Seconded by Lynn Ely.  In Favor 8    Against 0   Abstain 0 
Absent 7   Motion Passed 
 
Presidents Report/Sandy Heath presiding 
Terry made a motion to change the date of May’s BOD meeting from 28

th
 to the 21.  Seconded by Karen Fidel.  In 

Favor 8    Against 0   Abstain 0 Absent 7   Motion Passed 
 
Carol Korfin motioned to approve the February 2012 financials.  Seconded by Grace Swanson. In Favor 8    
Against 0   Abstain 0 Absent 7   Motion Passed 
 
Treasurer/ Karen Fidel 
Karen reviewed financials for February. The gallery did not have a lot of Valentines’ Day sales.   
Action:   Keep this idea for the 2013 planning and budget session. 
 
Grace Swanson mentioned that a neighboring store is up for rent.  She thought this location was potentially 
desirable because of its square footage.  A larger space would be divisible and allow the Guild to rent workspace 
to artists.  That revenue could subsidize the increase in rent.  This location also has windows on three sides, 
offering excellent visibility.  The downside is that hanging areas would need to be created with dividers (which 
would incur more cost.) 
Action:  Cheryl to ask Lumberyard management for the sq footage and cost of renting this other space.   
 
In addition, the Guild was notified that rent has increased.   
Action:  Lin will clarify the change in rent with Cheryl and adjust the minutes to reflect the actual increase is: 
$3,798.82 for April 2012 and $3,799.65 May through December 2012. 
   
Pam Waldman arrived at 10:52 am 



 
The Board discussed the misuse of the new safe, which has been found open in a few cases recently.   
Action:  It was decided that Grace Swanson would create a new passcode and note who exactly who will have 
access to opening the safe. 
 
Old Business 
The Guild’s computer crashed recently, leaving the treasurer without a system to use.  Cheryl Ehlers is working 
on switching the programs and files to a new computer which was recently given as a gift to the Guild.  Grace 
offered to help set up the program for mailing labels. 
 
New Business 
Sandy also reminded Board members to forward all master documents to Cheryl ASAP. 
 
Sandy brought up the subject of benefits of being a member of the Board of Directors, since it is nearly time to 
recruit members for the next fiscal year, which begins in September.  Brainstorming, Board members suggested 
several ideas and the following were decided upon with a vote: 
 

• Advanced sign up on staff calendar (being able to choose their date to staff the gallery first.  Can sign up 
at BOD meeting) 

• Can be relieved from staffing the gallery once per calendar year as decided by the Calendar Chair (a 
‘bye’) 

• Complimentary space as featured artist when space allows (1x a year)  
• Board member takes precedence over non board member with regard to wall or floor rental 
 

Grace made a motion to accept these benefits as of the new fiscal year (to avoid any implication of these changes 
being self-serving to the current Board.  Seconded by Terry Oshrin.  In Favor 9    Against 0   Abstain 0 Absent 6   
Motion Passed 
 
Sandy also asked if the “Sunshine Committee” was active.  It was mentioned that member Avra Alexiadias is 
handling this task. 
Action:  Grace said that she would contact Avra and ask that cards be sent to Barbara Mille, Linda Melvin, and 
Judianne Shannon. 
 
Membership/ Grace Swanson 
Grace reported that we have more than 200 members currently. 
 
She also mentioned that the next “Try It, You’ll Like It” on April 12

th
 is nearly sold out. Board members who signed 

up will help manage the event. 
 
In addition, the Gourd Demo, led by Grace is scheduled for April 5

th
 and has about 20??? people signed up – just 

the right amount for this type of demo.   
 
Next City of Encinitas grant cycle is beginning. Grace thought that Cheryl will continue to write grants on behalf of 
the Guild.  
 
The new member event called “Provenance” is planned for the 3

rd
 Thurs of the month at 6 pm.  This hour-long 

event encourages all staffers to come to the Gallery and hear the current wall and floor renters to talk about the 
art they have on display.  This knowledge helps the staffers represent the artists more effectively.  Grace 
mentioned that these events may switch to Saturday morning, to help maximize attendance.   
 
Carol Korfin suggests that the next holiday meeting/member party that’s held in December make this event the 
centerpiece of the program.  Everyone loved the idea. 
Action:  Sandy Heath (Programs) to make note of this idea for future. 
 
Grace also brought up an email she sent to the Board recently regarding an organization call TERI, which serves 
people with autism.  It has an art program for those who use its services and their management is suggesting that 
SDAG partner with them in some way.  Grace thought they may prove to be a good partner for fundraising once 
we’re approved as a 501 (c) (3).   
Action:  Grace, Gail, Sandy will go to see their operation and report back to the Board. 



 
1

st
 VP, Calendar/Joyce Nash 

Still waiting to fill this position. 
 
Mother’s Day Weekend Art & Garden Tour Update/Lin Holzinger 
Lin reported that the booklet is at the printer. The promotional postcard will be printed with in the next week or so.   
 
The artists of the Daily Painters Project are recruiting Docents currently. 
 
Directions to be given out to ticket holders are nearly final and will go to the printer by week’s end. 
 
Carol Korfin is managing collating the paid tickets with the Souvenir Booklet and Directions sheet.  She’ll be 
working with other members to complete this task on April 4 and 5. 
 
Lynn Ely and Lin Holzinger are holding a meeting/Tea for all Artists in Charge at Lin’s home on April 1, 2012 to 
review their duties and responsibilities and answer any questions. 
 
Publicity – Lin said that all efforts will be devoted to building awareness through publicity in the coming weeks. 
 
Lin asked that all Board members pick up a bunch of bookmarks and distribute as soon as possible. 
 
Second VP/Programs/Sandy Heath 
Katie Jablonski has said that she will resign from the Board and Sandy said that a replacement should be found.   
 
Gallery Manager/Terry Oshrin 
Terry reiterated that the cash register has been delivered and is ready to be put to use. Terry will ask Diane 
Dudek to help her train the Gallery staffers during upcoming ‘Rotation” planned for this Thursday 3/29/12. 
 
Terry found a new vendor for bubble wrap.  The Gallery’s lighting issues have been resolved. 
 
 
Floor Chair/Linda Melvin 
Absent.  On Linda’s behalf, Terry said all spots are filled and there is a waiting list for jewelers. 
 
Wall Chair/Patricia Eldon 
Nothing to report.   
 
Monthly Show/Lynn Ely 
Lynn Ely mentioned again that she is looking for jobs for wall and floor renters.   
 
Publicity/Pam Waldman 
Although she is willing to continue in some capacity on the Board, Pam mentioned that she will not be the PR 
Chair next year.  She recommended that the position be divided in to at least a couple of segments. 
 
It was mentioned that the Guild is still looking for someone to act as offsite representative, which means they 
would attend outside art events and represent the Guild.  Terry Oshrin will attend the DEMO art event and Bruce 
xxxx will be attending an art walk in Little Italy.   
Action:  Terry will give Bruce the SDAG Banner and the Mother’s Day Art and Garden Tour bookmarks to 
distribute during this event. 
 
Website/Carol Korfin 
Carol will be working with Kathleen Magee to update the website for the upcoming fundraiser. 
 
Newsletter/Sharon Hoffman 
Absent 
 
Hospitality/Gayle Baker 
Gayle has everything in place for the next Reception. 
 



 
Elections: 
 
The subject of the next election was raised and then discussed.  The Board recommended the following steps be 
taken as soon as possible: 

• Nominating committee (NC) needs to be formed 
• NC surveys current BOD and ascertains who will remain and in what capacity. 
• NC send out notice to general membership asking for volunteers 

o This notice states the Benefits of Serving on the Board (as previously discussed earlier at this 
meeting) 

• Carol Korfin volunteered to head the Nominating Committee with Sandy Heath and will ask Diane Dudek, 
Bobbi Harrington, Darlene Katz, Cheryl DeLain for additional help as needed. 

 
Currently, the following Board members indicated the following: 
Karen to drop Finance, Grace will stay on membership; Lin may take Treasurer but needs to learn more about it 
before committing.  Lynn Ely to keep monthly shows.  Pam will not return as PR but will consider another position 
such as Calendar Chair. 
 
Cheryl arrived at 12: 27 am 
 
Parliamentarian/Judianne Shannon 
Absent. 
 
Motion to Adjourn: Carol Korfin motioned to adjourn the March 26, 2012 SDAG Board Meeting at 12:32 p.m.  
Seconded by Karen Fidel.  In Favor 9 Against 0  Abstain 0 Absent 6     Motion Passed 
 
Next meeting:  April 23, 2012 at 10:30am 
 
Submitted by:    _____________________ 

Lin Holzinger, Secretary 
 



SDAG Meeting Minutes
Department of Public Works, City of Encinitas
160 Calle Magdalena, Encinitas, CA  92024

4/23/12; 10:40 am

Officers Present: Officers Present: Gayle Baker, Lynn Ely, Karen Fidel, Cheryl Ehlers, Lin Holzinger, 
Sandy Heath, Sharon Hoffman, Carol Korfin, Terry Oshrin, Judianne Shannon, Grace Swanson, Pam 
Waldman

Officers Absent: Patricia Eldon, Linda Melvin, Dolores Renner, Katie Jablonski

Call to Order:  10: 40 am by Cheryl Ehlers, President. 

Presidents Report/Cheryl Ehlers
Cheryl thanked everyone for their efforts to support SDAG events.

Karen Fidel motioned to approve the March 26, 2012 SDAG Board Meeting Minutes, recorded by Lin 
Holzinger, Board Secretary.  The minutes were acknowledged and reviewed by the Board Members via 
e-mail.  The Board Members voted on the corrected minutes.  Seconded by Gayle Baker.  In Favor 12    
Against 0   Abstain 0 Absent 3   Motion Passed 

Cheryl also mentioned that she submitted the post-program report for the Encinitas city grant we were 
awarded along with a new grant proposal of $7600 for the coming year.  $2000 from the reimbursement 
check from the city grant will be deposited in the SDAG savings.  The balance will be put in the operating 
account.  

Pam asked to make further improvements to the gallery lighting system. 

Action:  Terry will look into what is still needed and will report back in May for the Board to vote in May.

Cheryl said that the 501 (c) (3) is in “expediting” status with the State and she is expecting to get an update 
soon. Should hear sometime in May.

Treasurer/ Karen Fidel
Karen did not give a review of the financials for March because she just found a major error. 

Karen also reviewed problematic issues at the gallery such as the safe, missing payments, non-compliance 
with procedures by staffers.  

Training of staffers is an issue and Carol suggested Phyllis Rothbart and Diane Dudek might be willing to 
work with Grace to do training.

Grace outlined a plan for the future.  Judianne reminded us that we have a training tape for staffers.  Grace 
will get the tape and edit for future use.

Old Business
Sandy Heath talked about T.E.R.I. Training Education Research Institute that has a day care program for 
people of all ages with autism.  They want to partner with SDAG to market, display and sell their art.  Have a 
mailing list of 6000 that could help build membership and other supporters. Grace said they have an annual 
fundraiser where SDAG artists could donate items for their auction and gain a positive PR hit.

Action:  Sandy Heath will interface with Greg, the T.E.R.I.  Representative Grace suggested that the BOD 



does a road trip to see them and the Board agreed.

Elections: (September)
Carol Korfin, Sandy Heath, and Darlene Katz comprise the election committee.
Cheryl took an informal poll of the Board members who were seated around the table and asked about their 
intentions for the future.

Karen Fidel said that she and Dolores are burned out and want to be replaced.
Lin suggested that we look for a bookkeeper for day-to-day activities.

Action:  Karen and Dolores to look into replacing themselves or finding a potential Bookkeeper and getting 
pricing information for that service. 

Tentative results:

§	Sharon Hoffman 				    Wall chair
§	Pam Waldman & Ellen Kramer 		  Calendar
§	Linda Melvin 					    Floor chair
§	Grace						     Membership
§	Terry						      Gallery Manager
§	Judianne Shannon				    Parliamentarian
§	Lynn Ely					     Monthly Show
§	(Karen Fidel or Darlene Katz?)		  Secretary
§	Sandy Heath     				    Programs
§	Lin Holzinger/Cheryl Ehlers   		  PR/Marketing
§	?		   				    Paint Rag
§	?						      Treasurer
§	Gayle Baker					     Hospitality
§	Carol Korfin					     Web Mistress
§	?						      President

New Business
Need to schedule Planning and Budget meeting for 2013.
Cheryl asked everyone to review the calendar of events and make comments on changes or suggestions for 
the future.
Mother’s Day Weekend Art & Garden Tour Update/Lin Holzinger 
Lin reported that her primary focus at this point is working with the Webmaster to update the Pay Pal 
function on our website so tickets can be sold that way.  Also, she will be working on getting as much press 
coverage as possible.  

Lin also reported that she would be contacting all Home Hosts via phone to answer any questions that might 
be on their minds.  

Linda Melvin will be conducting Docent Training during the first weekend of May.

Pre-tour is scheduled for Sunday, May 6th from 1 pm – 5 pm.  All but the Weatherby’s and the Zeller/Farrell 
homes will participate.

There will be two more e-blasts sent out to promote the Mother’s Day event (Don’t Miss It and See You 
There).  Pam Waldman will handle.

Kim and Kent Horner have decided to use the event as a way to connect with their clients.  So Kim designed 



a special ticket that allows them to come to their home.  If they want to continue with the Tour, they’ll have to 
purchase a SDAG ticket.  

1st VP, Calendar/Judianne Shannon (filling in)
Judianne thanked everyone for the recent help while she was otherwise occupied caring for her family.  
Judianne also explained the ‘Byes’ list.  She also mentioned that she needs more phone spotters. 

Action:  Board members, please come with your August/September calendar staffing dates picked 
out so that you can be placed on the August/September future calendars before those calendars are 
placed in the Off-Track Gallery Thursday, May 31st.

Second VP/Programs/Sandy Heath
Then next reception is on June 8th.  May 29th for monthly show take in.

Sandy will arrange for Board members to visit the T.E.R.I. campus and meet its director after the Mother’s 
Day event is over.

Gallery Manager/Terry Oshrin
Nothing to report.

Carol Korfin mentioned that Bobbi Hirschkoff’s space was exceeding allowable display height.

Action:  Terry to contact Bobbi and ask her to remove these items from the Gallery.

Wall Chair/Patricia Eldon
Absent.

Monthly Show/Lynn Ely
Lynn will have a knee replacement done in late fall and will need help to cover her position.  Carol Korfin 
suggested spending the next few months discussing possible change of plans for that time of year with the 
BOD.

Parliamentarian/Judianne Shannon
Judianne review a few changes to the minutes of previous meetings:  Karen Fidel did not present her 
financials in March.

Judianne mentioned that the change regarding the Nude Policy for SDAG artwork should have 
been voted on.  Cheryl stated that it was simply a clarification of the policy.  Judianne wants to go 
on record to say that she agreed to disagree and said ok since she was not at the specific board 
meeting and was not apart of the original discussion. 

Hospitality/Gayle Baker
Nothing to report

Publicity/Pam Waldman
Nothing to report

Website/Carol Korfin
Nothing to report

Newsletter/Sharon Hoffman



Nothing to report

Floor Chair/Linda Melvin
Absent

Motion to Adjourn: Grace Swanson motioned to adjourn the April 23, 2012 SDAG Board Meeting at 12:50 
p.m.  Seconded by Judianne Shannon.  In Favor 11 Against 0 	 Abstain 0 Absent 4     Motion Passed

Next meeting:  May 21, 2012 at 10:00am (due to Memorial Day Weekend)

Submitted by:  		  _____________________
Lin Holzinger, Secretary



Join us as Grace will share 
history, passion and 

skills for gourd art. She will 
cover various topics includ-
ing the process of choosing 
a gourd, cutting a gourd 
open,cleaning and design-
ing images. Learn different 
techniquesof dyeing, power 
carving, chip-carving and 
burning. We will be seeing 
sample gourds at various 
stages of development.She 
will also cover a rather ne-
glected part of gourd art—
safety.

After the demo there 
will be a chance for 

guests to try out burning 
and dyeing on scraps of 
gourds or on small gourds 
that they may purchase.

Grace will answer ques-
tions and guide you on 

what direction you might 
need to take the next step.

Join us as Grace will share 
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skills for gourd art. She will 
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a gourd, cutting a gourd 
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carving, chip-carving and 
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stages of development.She 
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glected part of gourd art—
safety.

After the demo there 
will be a chance for 

guests to try out burning 
and dyeing on scraps of 
gourds or on small gourds 
that they may purchase.

Grace will answer ques-
tions and guide you on 

what direction you might 
need to take the next step.

Funded in part by a grant from the City of Encinitas Community Grant  
Program and the Mizel Family Foundation.

Funded in part by a grant from the City of Encinitas Community Grant  
Program and the Mizel Family Foundation.
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SDAG Meeting Minutes
Department of Public Works, City of Encinitas
160 Calle Magdalena, Encinitas, CA  92024

5/21/12; 10:30   am

Officers Present: Officers Present:  Karen Fidel, Cheryl Ehlers, Lin Holzinger, Sandy Heath, Sharon 
Hoffman, Judianne Shannon, Pam Waldman Patricia Eldon, Linda Melvin

Officers Absent: Gayle Baker, Lynn Ely, Katie Jablonski, Carol Korfin, Terry Oshrin, 
Dolores Renner, Grace Swanson

Call to Order:  10:30 am by Cheryl Ehlers, President

Presidents Report/Cheryl Ehlers
Cheryl thanked everyone for their efforts to support Mother’s Day event.  Linda Melvin suggested we keep 
the names of this year’s Docents to recruit from next year.

Cheryl also reported that our application for 501 c 3 application is in the 2nd revue queue at the IRS.

The Gallery was closed on a Friday afternoon recently due to a miscommunication between staffers, Cheryl 
said.  Judianne will speak to the staffer who was on duty and explain the proper procedure.

Karen Fidel motioned to approve the April 23, 2012 SDAG Board Meeting Minutes, recorded by Lin 
Holzinger, Board Secretary.  The minutes were acknowledged and reviewed by the Board Members via 
e-mail.  The Board Members voted on the corrected minutes.  Seconded by Sandy Heath.  In Favor 9    
Against 0   Abstain 0 Absent 6   Motion Passed 

Treasurer/ Karen Fidel
Karen reported that we received the reimbursement check for $4000 from the City of Encinitas and added it 
to the SDAG money market fund.

Karen also mentioned that the new safe is up and running.

Karen also reviewed the financials for March 31 and April 30.  Linda Melvin motioned to approve. Seconded 
by Pam Waldman. In Favor 9    Against 0   Abstain 0 Absent 6   Motion Passed 

Old Business
Elections: (September) 
Cheryl reviewed the list and reaffirmed filled and empty positions for the new term.

§	Sharon Hoffman				    Wall chair
§	Pam Waldman & Ellen Kramer 		  Calendar
§	Linda Melvin 					    Floor chair
§	Grace	Swanson				    Membership
§	Terry	 Oshrin					    Gallery Manager
§	Judianne Shannon				    Parliamentarian



§	Lynn Ely					     Monthly Show
§	Karen Fidel 					     Secretary
§	Sandy Heath		   			   Programs
§	Cheryl Ehlers   				    Marketing/PR
§	?						      Paint Rag
§	Lin Holzinger					    Treasurer
§	Gayle Baker					     Hospitality
§	Carol Korfin					     Web Mistress
§	?						      President

New Business
Cheryl asked everyone to review the calendar of events and make comments on changes or suggestions for 
the future.

Mother’s Day Weekend Art & Garden Tour Update/Lin Holzinger 
Lin thanked everyone for pitching in to make this year’s event a success.  Lin reported tentative financial 
results of the event.  Income:  $ 24,000       Expenses:  $3365.

1st VP, Calendar/Judianne Shannon (filling in)
Some changes in May to calendar due to Mother’s Day and member’s illness. 
Judianne reconfirmed that Board members can sign up early for pre-assigned calendar/gallery assignments.

Second VP/Programs/Sandy Heath
Sandy will schedule SD Botanic Garden for the next cycle of 4 demos every 3 months.  Sandy will also 
coordinate with Grace to schedule 2 Try It You Like workshops. 

T.E.R.I. – BOD members will be going to tour their facility on June 7th and report back at the June BOD 
meeting.  

Membership/Grace Swanson
Absent.

Gallery Manager/Terry Oshrin
Absent.
Wall Chair/Patricia Eldon
Cheryl suggested putting up children artists’ from Stardust Arts group when there are unexpected open wall 
spaces.  Linda Melvin suggested opening it up to all teachers who want to highlight their student’s work. 
Action:  Patricia will work with the Gallery committee to suggest a new policy re: how to fill empty spaces by 
using art students and report back to the Board in June.

Monthly Show/Lynn Ely
Absent.

Parliamentarian/Judianne Shannon
Judianne mentioned that the February board discussion re: adjusting the nudity policy allowing full 
nudity (front & back) male and female was not simply a clarification but a change in policy as it is 
allowing images involving complete frontal nudity to be displayed in the gallery. 

Since 1/3 of the board members were not present, at the April meeting, Judianne thought it best to 
table it and bring the policy issue up at the June board meeting for a vote.  Judianne thinks that if we 
are to be specific in accepting the artwork of our members, our policies need to be specific also.



Hospitality/Gayle Baker
Absent.

Publicity/Pam Waldman
Pam said she needs to know who the Featured Artists will be for August.

Website/Carol Korfin
Absent.

Newsletter/Sharon Hoffman
Nothing to report at this time.

Floor Chair/Linda Melvin
Linda will be out of town for the next jurying on July 13th so it will be cancelled for that month.  The next will 
be scheduled for August 10th.  

Motion to Adjourn:  Pam Waldman motioned to adjourn the May 21, 2012 SDAG Board Meeting at 12:37 
p.m.  Seconded by Judianne Shannon.  In Favor 9 Against 0 Abstain 0 Absent 6     Motion Passed

Next meeting:  June 25, 2012 at 10:30am 

Submitted by:  		  _____________________
Lin Holzinger, Secretary





18th Annual Mother’s Day Weekend

Art & Garden Tour
May 12th & 13th 2012

10 am to 4 pm
R

EF
R

ES
H

M
EN

T
S

D
O

O
R

 P
R

IZ
ES

EN
JO

Y
 2

 D
A

Y
S

O
R

IG
IN

A
L 

A
R

T

SAN DIEGUITO  ART  GUILD
Operator of the OFF TRACK GALLERY, Encinitas, California
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18th Annual 
Mother’s Day Weekend

Art & Garden 
Tour

May 12th & 13th
Saturday & Sunday

10 am to 4 pm
Tickets are $20 each, available online at  

www.OffTrackGallery.com  
or at the Off Track Gallery, open 10 to 6 daily

This two-day, self-guided tour in the 
North San Diego Coastal area includes:

NINE UNIQUE GARDENS 
ORIGINAL ART FOR SALE 

(paintings, sculptures, photographs, glass, metal,
fiber, fabric, ceramic, gourd & jewelry art)

 REFRESHMENTS
This SDAG annual fundraising event helps support gallery operations and art education.

SAN  DIEGUITO  ART  GUILD
Operator of the OFF TRACK GALLERY, Encinitas, California

Background Passion Flower Watercolor by Yanina Cambareri, Glass Garden 
Jewel by Bobbi Hirschkoff, Silver Banded Lily Arm Band by Kevin McGinnis, 

Mosiac Butterfly by Terry Oshrin, and Carved Gourd by Grace Swanson



18th Annual  
Mother’s Day Weekend

Art & Garden
TOUR

May 12th & 13th, 2012
10 am to 4 pm

Tickets Available April 1 at $20. Each

Save the Date
SAN  DIEGUITO  ART  GUILD

Operator of the OFF TRACK GALLERY, Encinitas, California

Give the “MOMs” and loved ones in your life the very special gift of “time spent 
together,” while experiencing the 2012 Mother’s Day Weekend Art & Garden Tour. 
We have nine spectacular North County homes scheduled for this San Dieguito Art 
Guild fund raising event. The beautiful gardens will be the settings for our artists 
with their artworks for sale. The planned array of art includes original paintings, 
fine art prints, sculptures, photographs, glass, metal, fiber, fabric and gourd art, 
jewelry and more. In addition, each home will serve an assortment of refreshments 
to enhance your touring experience. Tickets will be available April 1, 2012. For 
more information, visit our website in late March: www.offtrackgallery.com.























































 
Time: 10:30 a.m. 
Location: – City of Encinitas Public Works Bldg -160 Calle Magdalena, Encinitas, 92024  

 
Officers Present: Officers Present:  Karen Fidel, Cheryl Ehlers, Lin Holzinger, Sandy Heath, Sharon Hoffman, 
Judianne Shannon, Pam Waldman Patricia Eldon, Linda Melvin 
 
Officers Absent: Gayle Baker, Lynn Ely, Katie Jablonski, Carol Korfin, Terry Oshrin,  
Dolores Renner, Grace Swanson 
       =  Board Members that are on agenda for speaking 



  












 







 



































































 




 














 




 





















 




 




 

  

         
 
           Calendar Time    Events 

Date  Time  Event 

  6/25/2012 10:30 am  Board Meeting   

  7/13/2012 9:00 am  Jurying Date   

  7/26/2012 7:00 am  Rotation Wall   

  7/26/2012 10:00 am  Rotation Floor   

  7/26/2012 6:00 pm  Rotation Wall  
 
 
 

  

 
 



 
_______________________________________________________________________________ 

SDAG Meeting Minutes 
Department of Public Works, City of Encinitas 
160 Calle Magdalena, Encinitas, CA  92024 

5/21/12; 10:30   AM 
 
Officers Present: Officers Present:  Karen Fidel, Cheryl Ehlers, Lin Holzinger, Sandy Heath, Sharon Hoffman, 
Judianne Shannon, Pam Waldman Patricia Eldon, Linda Melvin 
 
Officers Absent: Gayle Baker, Lynn Ely, Katie Jablonski, Carol Korfin, Terry Oshrin,  
Dolores Renner, Grace Swanson 
 
Call to Order:  10:30 am by Cheryl Ehlers, President 
 
Presidents Report/Cheryl Ehlers 
Cheryl thanked everyone for their efforts to support Mother’s Day event.  Linda Melvin suggested we keep the 
names of this year’s Docents to recruit from next year. 
 
Cheryl also reported that our application for 501 c 3 application is in the 2

nd
 revue queue at the IRS. 

 
The Gallery was closed on a Friday afternoon recently due to a miscommunication between staffers, Cheryl said.  
Judianne will speak to the staffer who was on duty and explain the proper procedure. 
 
Karen Fidel motioned to approve the April 23, 2012 SDAG Board Meeting Minutes, recorded by Lin Holzinger, 
Board Secretary.  The minutes were acknowledged and reviewed by the Board Members via e-mail.  The Board 
Members voted on the corrected minutes.  Seconded by Sandy Heath.  In Favor 9    Against 0   Abstain 0 Absent 
6   Motion Passed  
 
Treasurer/ Karen Fidel 
Karen reported that we received the reimbursement check for $4000 from the City of Encinitas and added it to the 
SDAG money market fund. 
 
Karen also mentioned that the new safe is up and running. 
 
Karen also reviewed the financials for March 31 and April 30.  Linda Melvin motioned to approve. Seconded by 
Pam Waldman. In Favor 9    Against 0   Abstain 0 Absent 6   Motion Passed  
 
Old Business 
Elections: (September)  
Cheryl reviewed the list and reaffirmed filled and empty positions for the new term. 
 

 Sharon Hoffman    Wall chair 
 Pam Waldman & Ellen Kramer   Calendar 
 Linda Melvin      Floor chair 
 Grace Swanson    Membership 
 Terry Oshrin     Gallery Manager 
 Judianne Shannon    Parliamentarian 
 Lynn Ely     Monthly Show 
 Karen Fidel      Secretary 
 Sandy Heath       Programs 
 Cheryl Ehlers       Marketing/PR 
 ?      Paint Rag 
 Lin Holzinger     Treasurer 
 Gayle Baker     Hospitality 
 Carol Korfin     Web Mistress 
 ?      President 

 



New Business 
Cheryl asked everyone to review the calendar of events and make comments on changes or suggestions for the 
future. 
 
Mother’s Day Weekend Art & Garden Tour Update/Lin Holzinger  
Lin thanked everyone for pitching in to make this year’s event a success.  Lin reported tentative financial results 
of the event.  Income:  $ 24,000       Expenses:  $3365. 
 
1

st
 VP, Calendar/Judianne Shannon (filling in) 

Some changes in May to calendar due to Mother’s Day and member’s illness.  
Judianne reconfirmed that Board members can sign up early for pre-assigned calendar/gallery assignments. 
 
Second VP/Programs/Sandy Heath 
Sandy will schedule SD Botanic Garden for the next cycle of 4 demos every 3 months.  Sandy will also coordinate 
with Grace to schedule 2 Try It You Like workshops.  
 
T.E.R.I. – BOD members will be going to tour their facility on June 7

th 
and report back at the June BOD meeting.  

 

 

Membership/Grace Swanson 
Absent. 
 
Gallery Manager/Terry Oshrin 
Absent. 
Wall Chair/Patricia Eldon 
Cheryl suggested putting up children artists’ from Stardust Arts group when there are unexpected open wall 
spaces.  Linda Melvin suggested opening it up to all teachers who want to highlight their student’s work.  
Action:  Patricia will work with the Gallery committee to suggest a new policy re: how to fill empty spaces by 
using art students and report back to the Board in June. 
 
Monthly Show/Lynn Ely 
Absent. 
Parliamentarian/Judianne Shannon 
Judianne mentioned that the February board discussion re: adjusting the nudity policy allowing full nudity (front & 
back) male and female was not simply a clarification but a change in policy as it is allowing images involving 
complete frontal nudity to be displayed in the gallery.  
 
Since 1/3 of the board members were not present, at the April meeting, Judianne thought it best to table it and 
bring the policy issue up at the June board meeting for a vote.  Judianne thinks that if we are to be specific in 
accepting the artwork of our members, our policies need to be specific also. 
 
Hospitality/Gayle Baker 
Absent. 
Publicity/Pam Waldman 
Pam said she needs to know who the Featured Artists will be for August. 
 
Website/Carol Korfin 
Absent. 
Newsletter/Sharon Hoffman 
Nothing to report at this time. 
 
Floor Chair/Linda Melvin 
Linda will be out of town for the next jurying on July 13

th
 so it will be cancelled for that month.  The next will be 

scheduled for August 10
th
.   

 
Motion to Adjourn:  Pam Waldman motioned to adjourn the May 21, 2012 SDAG Board Meeting at 12:37 p.m.  
Seconded by Judianne Shannon.  In Favor 9 Against 0 Abstain 0 Absent 6     Motion Passed 
 
Next meeting:  June 25, 2012 at 10:30am  
Submitted by:    _____________________, Lin Holzinger, Secretary 

























































DRAFT 

SDAG Meeting Minutes 

Department of Public Works, City of Encinitas 

160 Calle Magdalena, Encinitas, CA92024 

 

The meeting was held on July 23, 2012 at 10:30 a.m. 

Officers Present:  Karen Fidel, Cheryl Ehlers, Sandy Heath, Sharon Hoffman, Pamela Waldman, Linda 
Melvin, Gayle Baker, Lynn Ely, Carol Korfin, Grace Swanson, Terry Oshrin,  and Judianne Shannon 

Officers Absent: Dolores Renner, Lin Holzinger  and Patricia Eldon 

Call to Order: 10:35 by Cheryl Ehlers, President 

President’s Report – Cheryl Ehlers 

Cheryl  thanked Carol Korfin for her work on the  new slate of officers. 

She advised that Terry Allen, the incoming president, needs to change the Board meetings from Monday 
to Fridays, 10:30 to 1:00.  This will begin in January 2013.  Meetings will remain on Mondays for the 
balance of 2012. 

Sandy Heath will coordinate the annual meeting with the Demo on October 30 at the Botanic Garden.  
The holiday party will be separate. 

Correction to minutes of last meeting on June 25, 2012 – spelling of Jon Lovegren.  Lynn Ely motioned to 
approve the corrected Board Meeting Minutes.  The Minutes were originally acknowledged and 
reviewed by the Board members via e-mail.   Judianne Shannon seconded the motion.  In favor 11; 
against 0; abstain 1; absent votes 3.  Motion passed. 

Treasurer’s  Report – Karen Fidel 

Karen reported that in June we had artist sales in the amount of $6369, net income of $251 for the 
month, and net profit of $23,341 for the ten months ended June 30, 2012.  Carol Korfin motioned to 
approve the June 30, 2012 Treasurer’s  
Report submitted by Karen Fidel, Co-Treasurer on July 23, 2012. .  Seconded by Linda Melvin.  In favor 
11; against 0; abstain 1; absent votes 3.  Motion passed.   

Old Business – Cheryl Ehlers 

Grace Swanson gave Sandy Heath the Try It You’ll Like it budget. 



Our 501 application has been assigned to an IRS reviewer.  This will take one or two more months to 
complete.   Cheryl asked to be the point of contact, rather than the gallery. 

501 Cash Reserves can be one-third of annual income, up to $60,000. 

 

New Business – Cheryl Ehlers 

Strategy meeting will be August 9 from 9:00 to 3:00 at SD Botanic Garden.  This will be a combined 
meeting of the new and old Board, installation of officers and strategic planning and potluck. 

We will have to arrange with Union Bank to update our signature card after election results.  We will be 
adding Linda Melvin and Lin Holzinger as signers. 

     Action:  Cheryl will contact Lin about combined meeting 

     Action:  Sandy to contact Botanic Garden to confirm time on August 9 from 9:00 to 3:00 

Programs – Sandy Heath 

Sandy discussed collecting art supplies at the gallery for TERi.  There will be a collection box placed in 
the gallery during the two months of August and September. 

There will be wall space for TERi to display their art as featured artists in the August 11 reception.  She 
suggested we have extra food and staffers for this in anticipation of a larger than usual crowd. 

     Action:  Arrange for 3 staffers and extra helpers to set up and clean up.  Pamela will call Julie Bubar 
and others to help out. 

     Action:  Cheryl will make name badges for the TERi artists for the August gallery reception. 

Sandy discussed having  a “post-holiday” event in January instead of our usual holiday event.  The board 
was enthusiastic about this and Sandy will follow up. 

Sandy said she has planned three demos.  It was agreed that she could plan a fourth demo, even if it 
meant going over budget. 

Calendar – Pamela Waldman and Judianne Shannon 

Judianne said the gallery would remain open until 8:00 p.m. on Friday and Saturday nights for the whole 
month of September.  Pamela distributed to the Board members the future rotation sign-up sheets for 
the months of October and November.  

Pam made a motion that if an artist is juried into the gallery, they can be in a show.  However, if they 
have not been previously juried in, they will need to be juried in to participate in each specific event.  
Carol seconded the motion.  In favor 11; against 0; 1 abstain; 3 absent votes.  Motion passed. 



 

 

Membership – Grace Swanson 

Grace talked about  the Holiday Bazaar on December 1.  Sandy, Karen, Linda and Carol volunteered to 
help Grace.  Grace is planning $55 per person to participate.  She will re-measure the space available to 
confirm the number of people that will be able to participate in the sale.  We discussed limiting the 
number of jewelers in the show.  We also discussed the possibility of having TERi participate and have a 
table as well. 

     Action:  Sandy will check with TERi if they want to participate and possibly using their mailing list. 

Grace advises that we currently have 249 members. 

Floor Chair – Linda Melvin 

Linda discussed the jewelry committee meeting and distributed Jewelry Categories and Jewelry Space 
Renters.  She advised that committee members are Terry Oshrin, Sandy Heath, Dolores Renner, Gayle 
Baker, Lynn Ely, Jon Lovegren,  Laura Stearn, Carol Korfin and Phyllis Rothbart.  They will be having 
another meeting regarding raising the quality of their products. 

Julie Bubar and Wynn Breen have been juried in as new Floor renters. 

Publicity – Pamela Waldman 

Pam showed us our ad and write-up in “92024”, a free Encinitas magazine.  She said we also will have an 
ad in Sun Entertainment soon. 

Webmistress – Carol Korfin  

Carol submitted for approval  the Slate of Officers Ballot that she will email.  Sharon Hoffman made a 
motion to accept the slate of officers and support sending vote to membership.  Terry Oshrin seconded 
the motion.  In favor 11; against 0; 1 abstain 3 absent votes.  Motion passed. 

Lynn Ely – Monthly Show 

Lynn advised that we had $913 in entry fees for the July show.  She has collected $130 in Hospitality fees 
for the August reception and will take in more next month.  Gayle Baker will have extra budget for more 
food this larger reception. 

Motion to Adjourn 

Motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Lynn Ely, seconded by Terry Oshrin at 12:40 p.m. 

Next Board of Directors and Strategic Planning meetings: August 9, 2012 

Submitted by _________________________________ 

                    Karen Fidel, Acting Secretary for Lin Holzinger 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


